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MINUTES 
 FINANCE COMMITTEE 

                                                 JULY 5, 2022 
 

 The Penn Township Finance Committee convened on Tuesday, July 5, 2022, 
following the Public Works Committee Meeting at 7:45 p.m. Present were Chairman 
Allison, Commissioners Berlingo, Brown, Elksnis and Heiland. Also present were 
Township Manager Rodgers, Police Chief Hettinger, Fire Chief Clousher, Township 
Engineer Bortner, Zoning Officer Smith, WWTP Superintendent Mahone, and Township 
Secretary Sweeney. The following items were discussed: 
 
ANNOUNCEMENTS: There were none.  
 
APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES: The minutes of the June 7, 2022, Finance Committee 
Meeting were approved as submitted. 
 
CITIZEN’S COMMENTS: There were none. 
 
2022 REVENUE AND EXPENSE REPORT: Manager Rodgers presented the revenue  
and expense report through June 30, 2022. The year to date revenue, is at 76.31% of 
what is budgeted and expenses are at 36.60%.  
 
HANOVER CHAMBER OF COMMERCE: The Committee received a request dated 
June 8, 2022, from the Hanover Chamber of Commerce for a waiver to the sign permit 
fees to identify shuttle service locations for the Snack Town Street Fair on Saturday, 
July 16, 2022. The Committee recommended approving the request.  
 
OTHER MATTERS: There were none.  
 
CITIZEN’S QUESTIONS TO THE COMMITTEE REGARDING DISCUSSION ITEMS:  
Mr. Jack Corriere, 114 Oak Hill Drive, had questions regarding the 2021 DCED Report. 
He also had questions regarding the American Rescue Funds, and Manager Rodgers 
stated that the goal is for the Committee to discuss the use of the funds at the August 
Finance Committee Meeting.  
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:52 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
 
Donna M. Sweeney,  
Township Secretary   


